## PUBLIC HEARING BEFORE ZONING COMMITTEE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL MARCH 29, 1946

PRESENT: R. W. Madry (Chairman) Louis Graves

A. C. Pickard

R. M. McClamrock

A Public hearing was held before the Zoning Committee in the Town Hall to discuss the request of Mr. Arthur Crawford to change Carr Street from Residence Zone "A" to Residence Zone "B"

Richard B. Koral appeared for the Veteran's Committee and asked that this request be granted Mr. Crawford so that he could construct an apartment house to held ease the housing shortage in Chapel Hill.

A petition, signed by over thirty residents of the Carr Street District, opposing this request was presented, and other interested persons present stated their objections. The point was expressed that the Committee could not make this exception in the regulations without granting special favors in other parts of the Town.

After much discussion it was the opinion of the Zoning Committee that a recommendation to change the Zone could not be made.

mae Wilkee